



CITIZEN CORP / EMERGENCY PLANNING MEETING MINUTES 2/14/2022

Attendees: Tom Berezny, Paul Hill, Doug Kenyon, David McAllister Romo, John McGee, Matt McGlone, L T Pratt, Rick Rogers, Martha Van Vactor

Meeting started with updating information and planning for Matt McGlone's presentation at BOR meeting on Thursday, February 17. Pamphlets, etc., from Pima County Emergency Planning department will be distributed to all BOR attendees and guests. Gary Melton's committee, Good Deed Done Together, will be helping with distribution of pamphlets, etc. Martha Van Vactor was invited to attend that committee meeting to discuss distribution of emergency planning pamphlets.

Next item of discussion is the timeline for getting out information from our committee to residents of Green Valley. Agreement was reached that all information committee wishes GVC staff to send to residents will be given to office staff by the 12th of each month. Discussion centered around concerns that only 4 times a year in a published newsletter would not be beneficial for this committee's distribution needs on timely matters. Constant Contact was discussed as a venue for getting information out to public.

The discussion then focused on getting information out to all the communities in our domain. Areas that we need to get information for dissemination were brought to committee's attention – Sahuarita, Elephant Head, and other outlying areas. Places where we could place information for resident's taking: GV and Sahuarita Libraries, fire station, and town hall, GV Sheriff office, and Chamber of Commerce, and Santa Cruz Hospital. Committee members will continue to communicate possible sites for distribution of information.

When committee members were asked what next safety focus for our community should be, Lt. Hill described the need for information to be placed on the back of driver licenses since many people were from out of state and/or had not updated information on licenses. Sheriff officers look for licenses when attempting to contact family members, etc., and address alone is not sufficient. This matter will be taken up at March meeting.

Martha Van Vactor

P.S. This committee needs of a scribe. If you know of anyone who would like to attend this monthly meeting and take notes, please give that info to Martha.